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Wednesday 28th August 2019
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
Welcome back to the new term! 

I have sent home some essential reading material for you today. In addition, I would really like to invite you to visit the Class 6 page on the school website which can be accessed through the following searching string: 

st-georges-somerset.org.uk

Classes

Class 6

It is not very flashy, but it is informative!

All of the letters sent home today are on this page for your reference. In addition, I always load the beginning of the term letter for your information. 

I will also try to upload any additional letters as well so you can always access a digital copy. 

There are some useful links to RE and Maths planning and there is the yearly overview available as well. 

In addition, there is a reading list for Year 6 and some spelling lists which you might find useful. 

One very useful document is the Year 6 SATS presentation. The dates relate (at the moment) to the 2019 SATS week but all the other information is very relevant. It offers great advice on how to prepare your child for the SATS and what the questions will look like. If I were to run a SATS presentation for parents, this is the document that I would use so I urge you to take a look at it. 
At St George’s we pride ourselves on our broad and balanced curriculum but we are also striving for high achievement. 
Every week we have RE, ICT, Swimming, PE and topic work time. We undertake lots of practical science and arts and craft activities. Please take a look at the Year 6 Curriculum Overview on the Class 6 web page for an overview of all that we will be doing. 
I set a moderate amount of homework which is an integral part of the SATS preparation. 

If you are keen to undertake SATS preparation at home with your child, your best option is to ensure that they read and answer the bugs on Bug Club and that they learn their spellings and complete their Mathletics homework tasks. 

I will give the children opportunities to undertake past SATS papers throughout the year. I usually send these home for your information so you can check on your child’s progress. A great and very supportive game to play with your child is ‘grab a mark. Going through a completed paper trying to pick apart and address any errors or misconceptions is a very efficient was of preparing. 

I rarely send home Grammar homework as this can be quite stressful for parents. When we have completed our grammar booklet in school, I will send it home for revision purposes before the SATS. 

I will be testing the children before each parent evening so I can give you an accurate picture of how they are doing and my plans for their progress whenever we meet. 

Enough about SATS. 

We are really looking forward to a week of active learning at Pinkery where we will be studying maps, rivers, habitats, food chains and webs and adaptation (with the odd bog walk, star walk, disco and talent show thrown in). The children will be writing autobiographical accounts of their adventures which they will share at the Pinkery assembly. Following this, we will be studying Carl Linnaeus and we will be writing about his life and work. 
We will be continuing to use White Rose Maths resources (see planning overview on the web page) which proved so successful for us last year. 

We have signed up to a Lost Words poetry, art and nature study this term and so we have a poet, artist and conservationist visiting the school to inspire our children this half term. 
We hope to recite another classic poem and produce some beautiful John Ruskin inspired artwork for our Harvest celebration this year. 

We will be taking the first school Mass off the year on Friday in the church at 9:30 am– parents are warmly welcomed to this event. 

We start the year with Creation as our topic – please see the plans on the website. 

I am really looking forward to the school year. 

Please come and see me at ‘Meet the Teacher’ if you have any queries or concerns. 

Kind Regards, 

Claire Earp

